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Parish Council July 27, 2021 Meeting Minutes  

Date: 	July 27, 2021
Time:	6:30 – 7:30 pm
Chair:	Andy Puffer
[bookmark: _GoBack]Secretary: Nancy Sparrow

Attendees:
David Cerjak
Enid Heskins
Kathy Paper
Andy Puffer
Nancy Sparrow
Not in Attendance: 
Florina Fernandez

Staff:
Jeff Beavin, Principal
Morgan Wissing, Assistant Principal
Gregory DuPont, Parish Director
Fr. Scott Wimsett, Pastor

Meeting began at 6:30pm with prayer.

The minutes of the February Parish Council meeting were approved.

Pastor’s Report

In following up on recommendations that came out of the parishioner focus groups held before COVID, Mark Trier was hired to produce a Space Study for the Parish. Once the Study is completed, Mark will make a presentation to Parish Council, Finance Committee and School Advisory Committee (SAC). The Study will include the current and future needs of both the School and the Parish. 

Current Parish projects update: 
The parking lot has been resurfaced and re-lined.

Construction of the new playground is on hold. The plan was to have the work done during July and August but the cost of materials needed for the work has doubled and the availability of the materials has been delayed.

The exterior of the 500 Breckenridge Lane house will be painted in August.

A mural is going up in the Garden and the plan is to do a dedication, possibly on Sunday, August 15, the Feast of the Assumption. Gerry Kauffmann is the artist.

This past weekend we had three young preachers. This was a project that Linda Carter and Gene Walden worked on with Fr. Scott. 

Van Tran, the seminarian who was here for the summer, has left to return to the seminary where he will begin his second year of graduate studies.

A portion of our gift from the Mary Alice Lawler Estate may be used in our implementation of Mark Trier’s Space Study. 

Fr. Scott’s ministry to the hospital continues. There is an average of one request a week for an anointing there.

Parish Director’s Report

Bids for the new playground were coming in much higher than we originally thought because the cost of materials has increased significantly. We are in the process of obtaining more accurate architectural drawings so all bidders will be basing their bids on the same drawing.

The budget for 2021-2022 was approved by Finance Committee last week. The outlook is very good. The trend is that while the amount of tithing has decreased, school income has risen substantially. This change is due to the move from Stewardship to tuition. This year, gift income was not included in the budget since it is not predictable income.

There have been several Parish staff changes: two part time positions became full-time. An additional staff member was added. We hired a full-time religion teacher and a part time athletic director.  We are still looking for a Youth Minister.

The Payroll Protection Program (PPP) loan we received was fully forgiven. (This was a government loan designed to help businesses keep their workforce employed during the COVID-19 crisis.)
 
Our Catholic Services Appeal was a success and the Parish exceeded our goal.

We are in a good financial position and will be able to consider implementing ideas that come out of the Space Study.

School Report

COVID plexiglass partitions have been removed, but masks will probably be required. The Archdiocese has not made masks a requirement yet, but this is probably coming.

Staff changes:
We have a new full time librarian who was a Lourdes graduate and has a Masters in Library Science.
A full time religion teacher, Maggie Osbourne, was hired. 
Stephanie Gerstle will teach 3,4, and 5th grade math.
Nick Towles will be teaching 6,7, and 8th grade math.

An Early Math program is starting this year coordinated by Allison McCord.

How the federal EANS (Emergency Assistance to Non-Public Schools) funds we received are used is very restrictive, but we will have the use of the money over the next few school years.

Enrollment as of today: 360 K-8 and 60 Pre-K for a total of 420. 111 are new students. 

Most upper grade students will have probably been vaccinated by the start of school.

Parish Council Business

David Cerjak’s term expires after this meeting. Father Scott asked for suggestions for new members.


Meeting ended with prayer at 7:37 pm.
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